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August is a quiet month, with schools closed and 
many away on holiday. 
We are hoping more village groups will get 
involved in this newsletter and share their news. 
Are there issues in the village you would like to 
discuss ? Register on the parish website 
www.peasmarsh.org.uk (Don’t forget the “uk”. 
It’s important). You can post a message on the 
noticeboard once you are registered. Local 
businesses can advertise.  
To respond to this newsletter contact 
jals@millwood324.fsnet.co.uk  or 
maryhitchins@hotmail.com  
or call 230324 or 230665 

 
 
HOUSING 
At their July meeting 
councillors heard that the 
move to explore the possibility 
of building a small enclave of 
affordable housing through an 
“exception site”, following last 
years Housing Survey in the 
village, has become an early 
casualty of cuts at Local 
Government level. 
No further action will be taken 
by Rother District Council or 
the other organisations involved, until similar 
projects in 3 other villages in the district have 
been completed, 
 

 
 

 
RECREATION GROUND 
Unexpected  unavoidable 
apologies from three of the 
team on July 21st meant that 
we are still below strength 
for a properly constituted 
committee and were unable to hold an AGM.  
We shall try again on September 15th 
 

Active Risk Management Services have 
undertaken their inspection and presented a 
report. There are no high priority risks identified 
and we are grateful to Francis Warren for repairs 
to the fencing round the playspace. 
             
There is much maintenance work to be done on 
the pavilion and a volunteer group with some 
paint and brushes could do wonders for the look 
of the building.  Any volunteers ? 
We hope to see a good crowd for the 
Veteran’s Match on August 21st. 
 

 
MONDAY AUGUST 8th 2.00pm. 
Hall Committee Meeting. (Memorial Hall) 
 
SUNDAY AUGUST 21st  10.30am 
Veterans’ Match.  (Recreation Ground) 
 
TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 6th 
Parish Council Meeting at the Memorial Hall  
7.30pm 
 
SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 10th    
Postponed Peasmarsh School Summer Fete 
 
MONDAY SEPTEMBER 12th  7.30pm 
Peasmarsh Village Society meeting. at the 
Cock Inn 
 
 

A charity football match takes place in 
Peasmarsh on Sunday August 21st  

The current Peasmarsh FC team will face 
a team of Veterans made up of past 
players of various ages! and will compete 
for the Aaron Watson Memorial Trophy. 

This is an annual match that is played in 
memory of former Peasmarsh player 
Aaron Watson and chairman Brian 
Double. 

The match, which kicks off on the 
Recreation Ground at 10.30am is being 
held to raise funds for the Epilepsy 

Association and Cancer Research. 

The Friends of Peasmarsh Parish Church 

give notice of their annual Barn Dance 

with the Catsfield Steamers on October 8
th

 

and a special visit from the famous 

countertenor, James Bowman, and his 

lutenist on November 11
th

.  FOPPC also 

hope to work with the PCC to arrange 

another successful Hallowe’en Party.   

Information 230324. 

http://www.peasmarsh.org.uk/
mailto:jals@millwood324.fsnet.co.uk
mailto:maryhitchins@hotmail.com


 
MALTHOUSE LANE 
East Sussex  County Council has 
announced that Malthouse Lane will be re-
surfaced.  It will be able to serve its purpose 
as a “byway” once more. 
4x4 vehicles will be forbidden to use it 
during the winter months to avoid the sort of 
damage it has 
suffered in 
previous years. 
                                                                                       
 
 
 
                                     
 

 
 ANYONE FOR TABLE TENNIS ? 

THERE IS A TABLE AT 

THE HALL 

THERE ARE 

MORNINGS AND 

AFTERNOONS WHEN 

THE HALL IS NOT 

BEING USED. 

IT WOULDN’T TAKE LONG TO BUY A NEW 

NET AND SOME BATS AND BALLS. 

WHAT BETTER WAY TO SPEND A COUPLE 

OF HOURS THAN A FEW GAMES AND A 

CUP OF TEA/COFFEE  WITH FRIENDS ? 

GET IN TOUCH ! 

 

 

 

 
Peasmarsh Memorial Hall  

Refurbishment Project  
A  lot of hard work is going into finalising the 
Big Lottery Fund Community Buildings stage 
two application.  Grey Metcalf is heading the 
working party which is completing the form 
to be submitted to the BLF this month. If 
this and the 3rd stage bid  is successful, 
work can commence on refurbishing the hall 
to meet the needs of the community in the 
21st Century.  Clubs, classes and societies 
will run again locally for Peasmarsh 
residents. In the meantime we are working 
to attract further group usage of the hall.  
 

At the AGM on Monday 11 July we were 
pleased to welcome an additional member 
to the Management Committee and 
members of the public who came to offer 
support. 
 

Currently we have several bookings for 
children’s parties (There is lots of space at 
the hall so it is a fun venue and there will be 
no mess at home to clear up afterwards!!) 
 Do please contact our Caretaker Jackie 
Brooks (07536055466) if you would like 
further details  
 

Finally we are delighted to welcome to the 
Memorial Hall the Flying Start Mother and 
Toddler Group which starts on September 
8th from 9.30 to 11.30. Come along and give 
them all your support and enjoy a 
stimulating morning with the opportunity to 
meet old friends and make new ones.  
 

It is a community project.  
We need everyone to get involved ! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Contact: Grey Metcalf  230925 
     Hilary Pankhurst  230205 
     Audrey Dent  230050 

SUNDAY SERVICES 
Sunday August 7th  
8.00am  Holy Eucharist  at Beckley 
10.00am  Holy Eucharist Peasmarsh 
6.30pm  Evensong at Peasmarsh 
 
Sunday August 14th  
8.00am  Holy Eucharist at Beckley 
10.00am  Holy Eucharist at Beckley 
6.30pm. Holy Eucharist at Peasmarsh 
 
Sunday August 21st  
8.00am  Holy Eucharist at Beckley 
10.00am  Family Service at Peasmarsh 
6.30pm  Holy Eucharist at Peasmarsh 
 
Sunday August 28th  
8.00am Holy Eucharist at Beckley 
10.00am Holy Eucharist at Beckley 
6.30pm  Holy Eucharist at Peasmarsh 
 
Sunday September 4th 
8.00am Holy Eucharist at Beckley 
10.00am  Holy Eucharist at Peasmarsh 
6.30pm  Evensong at Peasmarsh 
 
 

Peasmarsh Village Society 

The next committee meeting of the 

Peasmarsh Village Society will be on 

Monday 12th September at 7.30pm at the 

Cock Inn and the AGM will be held in the 

Memorial Hall on Friday 7th October at 

7.00 pm when the Rev. Dick Dengate will 

be talking to us on 'A Personal View of 

Farming To-day.' 

 


